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TIME: 
PLACE: 

PRESENT: 

7:45 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

JANUARY 14, 1980 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

Mayor J . V. Stone 
Deputy-Mayor Nora Lake 
Councilmembers James Singer 

Russell Sweetman 
Leonard Stubbs 
Shirley Heintz 
Jeffrey Siler 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
City Engineer Karl Schab 
Assistant City Manager Joseph Minner 

Mayor Stone excused himself during this item on the agenda . Deputy­
Mayor Lake presided. Mr. Bob Klink, The Design Enterprise Ltd . , reviewed 
for Council the engineering drawings for the reconstruction of Clyo Road 
from Centerville Station Road to Alexandersville-Bellbrook Road. This will 
be a four lane boulevard highway, involving six intersections. Two way 
traffic will be maintained at all times for local travel during the 
construction period, except for a short time (approximately one week to 
ten days) when the multi-plate pipe-arch is being installed, however at this 
time access will be provided to all residences. The plan includes five 
cross overs: Centerville Mill, Millerton Drive, Black Oak Drive, Deer Run 
Road and Ambridge Road. The total cost is estimated at $1,475,000.00, 
with approximately $22,000.00 of this being used for plantings in the 
boulevard. Mr . Sweetman, in consideration of the improvement at the 
intersection of Clyo Road and Centerville-Station Road in this project, 
suggested that barrier curbs and curb cuts be installed along the south side 
of Centerville Station Road west of Clyo Road, on an assessment basis. 
Discussion followed concerning tree plantings in the boulevard. Mr. Siler 
suggested that no trees be planted and that the City Beautiful Commission 
coordinate plantings in the boulevard. Council concurred that the project 
be bid with an alternate including no trees. Mr . Kenning will proceed with 
the acquisition of necessary right-of-way. 

Mrs. Lydia Hausman was interviewed for appointment to the Centerville 
Arts Commission. Council concurred that necessary legislation be prepared . 

The formation of a Community Fiscal Analysis ColllTlittee was discussed. 
Mr. Sweetman suggested that a letter be sent to proposed candidates to 
obtain their interest in such a project prior to scheduling interviews. 

Discussion followed concerning future roadway construction in the 
Centerville-Washington Township area and an annexation policy during the 
Joint Task Force Committee study. Council concurred to continue with it's 
current policy and that there be a one year moritorium on the solicitation 
of annexations. 



• Mrs. Lake advised that Centerville 1 s assessment in the 208 Areawide 
Waste Treatment Management Planning Program is $635.00. Council concurred 
with this expenditure. 

Mr. Singer requested that the Disaster Plan be tested prior to the 
tornado season this year. 

Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Clerk of Council 
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